

of Free and Accepted Masons for the State of New Iersey

MW GREGORY J. SCOTT GRAND MASTER 2019gmnj@gmail.com

March 13, 2020

100 BARRACK STREET TRENTON, NJ 08608-2008 (H) 201-858-4521 (C) 201-310-5636

My Brothers All,

After considerable discussion and deliberation with the Elected line and other members of our craft concerning Coronavirus (COVID-19), effective March 15 through March 31, 2020, I am directing any and all Grand Lodge and Blue Lodge meetings, activities, and events be hereby canceled. Blue Lodge officers may continue to pay lodge bills and handle normal correspondence.

At this time of our Masonic year it most disappointing for me and certainly for you to endure this setback as we head towards our final weeks to the Annual Communication. But the health and welfare of our Brethren and families is paramount during this period.

On April 1, 2020, I will evaluate the Coronavirus situation and provide further insight at that time.

Thank you for your understanding.

Sincerely & Fraternally,

John S. Ryan PGM

Grand Secretary Grand Master